NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD

FIELD EXAMINER POSITION – MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA

Region 18 of the National Labor Relations Board is currently recruiting both recent graduates with master’s degrees in industrial relations or a related field and graduates with a few years of experience, for a position as Field Examiner in its Minneapolis, Minnesota Office.

The NLRB is an independent federal agency that enforces the National Labor Relations Act.  In brief, the NLRA protects the rights of employees to engage in union activities or to refrain from doing so, and to work collectively to improve employee working conditions.  The NLRB also conducts elections to determine whether a particular union will be employees’ collective bargaining representative.  If a union is the bargaining representative, the NLRB protects the collective bargaining process from unlawful conduct by employers or unions.  With respect to elections, Field Examiners negotiate agreements to conduct elections, hold administrative hearings, and write reports resolving issues raised by the elections.  For further information on the NLRB, please consult our website at www.NLRB.gov.

Requirements for the position include excellent legal-research, analytical, investigatory, writing and negotiating skills; ability to deal with diverse parties and witnesses and to handle a heavy caseload; and integrity, objectivity, and commitment to the public interest.  Field Examiners are given considerable responsibility quickly, but at the same time there is careful supervision and on-the-job and formal training programs.  

Field Examiners with master’s degrees begin at the GS-9 level, with promotion to the GS-11 level usually occurring after one year, to the GS-12 level after the second year, and to the GS-13 level after three years, for a total of five years from the start of employment.  Opportunities above the GS-13 full-performance level include supervisory, administrative or management positions, up to the level of Regional Director.  Salary information related to the GS levels is available at www.opm.gov.
Interested applicants should submit a resume, undergraduate and graduate school transcripts, and a cover letter explaining their interest in working for the NLRB.  These materials should be submitted to Resident Officer David Garza at 210 Walnut Street, Room 439, Des Moines, Iowa 50309 or by email at David.Garza@nlrb.gov.  Materials are due on or before January 26, 2007.

Materials will be reviewed, and interviews scheduled if warranted.  Applicants will be interviewed in the Minneapolis, Minnesota Regional Office or the Des Moines Resident Office, or by video conference from a regional office convenient for applicants.  


The NLRB is an equal opportunity employer with a diverse and talented corps of dedicated employees, whose work is challenging and meaningful, and who enjoy a family-friendly environment and a generous benefit package.  
